YSGOL CARREG HIR



Old Road, Briton Ferry Neath SA11 2ET **Tel**: (01639) 502892

Email: office@carreghir.npt.school
Head Teacher: Mrs Lesley Hynes B.Ed.(Hons) NPQH

Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs Sam Evans

18/09/2025

Dear parents,

Welcome back to the 2025-2026 academic year. I am pleased to inform you that the children have all settled back exceptionally well into their new classes and routines.

As you are aware, we held our first Food & Fun scheme over the summer. It was a huge success and representatives from Welsh Government who attended were very complimentary. We hope to pursue this again next year.

A few staff changes this term. Mr Davies has moved on to a new role, so Mrs Watkins will be the ALNCO for the whole school.

The Osprey's are in working with Y6 on Tuesdays, for a 6-week period, which began on 9th September.

Dates for this half term: -

Wednesday 17th September- Staff from YBB to speak to Y6 parents.

Monday 22nd September- Harriet Eaton to speak to year 3 pupils about Vikings

Tuesday 23rd September- Y6 Phillips, Y6 Jenkins, Y4/5 Russell and Y4/5Wood classes

will be taking part in drama workshops.

Wednesday 24th September- Y2 trip to Techniquest

Wednesday 1st October- Harriet Eaton to speak to year 3 pupils about Celts

Friday 3rd October- Y3 trip to St Fagans

Friday 17th October- School photos

Wednesday 22nd October- Y6 to YBB for Operation Bang drama production

Friday 24th October- INSET day

HALF TERM: Monday 27th October to Friday 31st October

Pupils return to school on Monday 3rd November

Many Thanks

Mrs L.Hynes

Headteacher